
 
Notice of Public Hearing  

Franklin County Water District 
 

Pursuant to Section 26.006 of the Texas Parks & Wildlife Code, notice is hereby given 
that Franklin County Water District will hold a public hearing on a proposed change in use of a 
portion of Mary King Park on August 2, 2022 from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. at the Franklin County 
Courthouse, 2nd Floor District Courtroom, located at 200 North Kaufman Street, Mount Vernon, 
Texas 75457.  Members of the public will be able to participate in the hearing, and participation 
information will be available on the District’s website at www.fcwd.com prior to the meeting. 
The purpose of the hearing is to discuss the proposed change in use of a portion of Mary King 
Park, which is located along the south shore of Lake Cypress Springs, by converting the portion 
of the Park from use as parkland to property available for long-term lease to a developer for the 
development of homesites subject to terms and conditions acceptable to the District and 
development requirements that minimize development impacts, protect native vegetation, and 
support green spaces.   


